Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Merry, Leader of the Council, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has approved the New Deal for Communities Delivery (NDC) Plan for 2007/11, in its capacity as the accountable body for the NDC programme.  

The reasons are that he Delivery Plan provides the framework for the delivery of the NDC programme in the Charlestown/Lower Kersal area over the next four years. Government Office North West issues the annual NDC Funding Agreement on the submission of an approved Delivery Plan and is the basis on which NDC funding is released to the City Council, as the accountable body for the NDC Partnership. In 2007/08 this will be £6,382,000.    

Options considered and rejected: The NDC Delivery Plan has been informed by a detailed NDC Programme Review commenced in the summer of 2006. The Delivery Plan has been developed through extensive consultation with the NDC Partnership in which priorities for the future of the programme were identified and refined. The City Council has been part of this on-going process.        

Assessment of Risk: In order to reduce the risks associated with delivering the NDC programme, it has been over-programmed by £1,442,000 (22.6%). A Risk Management Plan will also be prepared to accompany the main Delivery Plan, which will be reviewed on a monthly basis.       

The source of funding is New Deal for Communities. It will also lever in funding from a range of other public and private sources.    

Legal advice obtained:  Not applicable 

Financial advice obtained: The Plan has been prepared in consultation with Government Office North West and the City Council, as the accountable body for the NDC programme.     

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:

Report of the Leader of the Council to Cabinet (April 24th 2007)

The Salford New Deal for Communities Delivery Plan 2007/11 (Years 7 -10) Charlestown/Lower Kersal

Contact Officer: Alison Burnett / Tim Field

Tel No 0161 607 8526 / 8523

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Strategy and Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: J. Merry
                                           Dated: 27th April, 2007

Leader of the Council

This decision was published on 27th April, 2007.
This decision will come into force on 8th May, 2007,unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process.
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